Dear Parents/Guardians of Team 802:




  
It is once again time to start a brand new school year.  We are very excited to meet you and your eighth grader.  We have outlined a few key issues to help make this year a successful one for our learning family.

AGENDA BOOK

Students should utilize an agenda or planner daily.  An agenda, or daily planner, is a valuable tool for organization and parent/teacher communication. Parents regularly reviewing the student’s agenda will enhance the effectiveness of the agenda and promote student success. Students should have class and homework assignments written in their agenda each day.  

ATTENDANCE

Attendance is a key part of each child’s success in the eighth grade.  While certain assignments can be completed as make-up work, class discussion is an irreplaceable tool for understanding key concepts.  Your child is responsible for obtaining and completing any assignments missed due to an excused absence.

DISCIPLINE-Classroom
The 8th Grade Classroom Discipline Procedures are as follows:

1st Infraction = Documented Warning

2nd Infraction = Documented Warning

3rd Infraction = Silent Lunch/Parent Contact

4th Infraction = Detention

5th Infraction = Office Referral

ELECTRONIC DEVICES (i.e. Cell Phones, Tablets, etc.)

It is the teacher’s discretion if electronic devices will be used in the classroom.  Students must have a “Special Electronic Device Waiver” on file with the team leader prior to using any personal electronic device in school.  Students are expected to follow any, and all, classroom expectations regarding such devices.
HALL PASSES

Students must have a hall pass when traveling in the hallways when it is not a class change.  Students must document where they are going, the time they left their classroom, and the time they returned to their classroom.

LATE-WORK

In order for students to maximize their learning potential, it is necessary for them to put their best effort into every assignment and complete their work as directed by the teacher.  Assignments which are completed after the midpoint of each 8-week term may not be accepted by the teacher.  No assignment is allowed to be turned in after the conclusion of each 8-week term unless approved by the administration.

LOCKERS

Students should use their lockers at the designated locker times during class changes.  During class changes, students should be actively organizing their materials at their lockers and moving towards their designated classrooms.  Students are not permitted to congregate in the hallway, nor should students expect to be allowed to go to their lockers during instructional times.
LUNCH
Students of Team 802 will go to lunch from 11:25 am to 11:50 am.  Students are expected to remain at their assigned lunch table while in the cafeteria and behave appropriately.  Additionally, no food or opened beverage containers should leave the cafeteria.
MAKE-UP WORK
A student with excused absences is allowed three (3) school days from the day of his/her return to make arrangements with the classroom teacher to make up the work missed.  The teacher and student will decide upon a reasonable time for completing and handing in make-up work.  It is the student’s responsibility to request make-up work and to return it as arranged.   Students may make up final exams missed due to unexcused absences with prior permission of the school principal.  
If you are absent for three or more days, a parent should call the office and request your assignments.  Please allow 24 hours for teachers to get assignments ready.  These assignments can be picked up in the front office.   Make up work for a one-day absence must be turned in within three days of returning to school.  (Board Policy JBD)

RESTROOMS

Students are asked to use the restrooms during class changes to maximize the instructional time during class periods.  If a student does need to use the restroom during instructional times, he/she must have a pass from that teacher.  At no point, should any student go into a restroom with a writing utensil, and all students are expected to behave appropriately while in the restroom.

RETAKING ASSIGNMENTS

We are on your side and wish to help every student attain their academic goals.  Please contact individual teachers to determine which assignments may be retaken.
SILENT LUNCH
There may be situations which warrant a silent lunch to be issued to a student.  During silent lunch, students must sit in the area of the cafeteria designated as the silent lunch area.  While serving silent lunch, students may read a book, work on assignments, or simply sit quietly.  Students are not to pass notes, communicate with peers using gestures, or have use of an electronic device during this time.  If a student chooses not to serve a silent lunch as directed, he/she may receive further disciplinary action (i.e. detention or office referral).
TARDY for CLASS
Students are expected to be on time for each class.  Students who are “Out of Area” when the tardy bell rings, may receive disciplinary action (i.e. silent lunch, detention, and/or office referral). 
Closing Thoughts
If you ever have a question or a concern regarding your child, please do not hesitate to contact us.  You may call the school office 770-466-6849 or e-mail the teacher at their school address.  We appreciate your support and believe that teachers and parents working together will provide the best learning environment for the students.

Sincerely,

Mrs. Bell-Sims (Math)


mbell@walton.k12.ga.us


(mbellsims.weebly.com)

Mrs. Bradberry (Social Studies)

mbradberry@walton.k12.ga.us
(mbradberrygahistory.weebly.com)

Mrs. Okonkwo (Science)


kynisha.okonkwo@walton.k12.ga.us
(kokonkwo.weebly.com)

Mr. Thrailkill (Language Arts)

tthrailkill@walton.k12.ga.us (tthrailkill.weebly.com)
